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Commencing study at university can be intimidating for many students. Not all students settle into their new environment quickly. Some may feel uncomfortable in a less structured learning environment and may find it difficult to approach academic staff with questions. Other students have problems connecting with their peers, especially if they are the only student from their school who has come to university or if they are a mature age student returning to study after a break. Finding friends is however a crucial part of the university experience. Being able to share ideas and work collaboratively enriches the learning experience and the student who remains socially isolated misses out on a lot and may even be at risk of dropping out.

How, then, do we help students feel like they belong on campus and are valued as members of a learning community, no matter what their background? How can we offer opportunities to students to connect with their academic and support staff and be confident that these people are there to help? How can we offer support through transition, during those vital first weeks when it can all seem overwhelming?

These questions challenged us last year after attending FYHE conference in Brisbane. We listened to various presentations on the importance of an integrated approach to transition and the importance of academic and student services staff working together to provide support. We returned to our own institution inspired and keen to extend our orientation programme into those crucial first few weeks of study. The result was a programme that we called Link Week, to be held in week 3 of first semester. Link week is about linking students with academic staff, with student support staff, and with their peers.  Some of the key elements of Link week are:

· Staff of first year students encouraged to wear Link Week Badges that identify them as a friendly face

· Faculties encouraged to put on their own activities to bring students and staff together in a welcoming atmosphere

· Student Services Travelling Roadshow –staff from Student Services took to campus during the week in a golf buggy, setting up a mobile information booth and giving away prizes‘

· The Crawley Chase’ –a team event for students, to promote social interaction, learn some more about campus and win great prizes

· The Link Festival –the week culminated in a Friday festival, with closing ceremony and prize draw by the Vice Chancellor.

In this session, we will detail how our ideas developed, how we funded the programme, how we promoted it to the university community, and share our thoughts on what was successful, what we could improve, and what didn’t work. We invite you to “Get Linked” and join us in discussion of transition initiatives such as this project.

